
Democratic Leader 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3203 

                

April 23, 2025 

Christopher Rocheleau 
Acting Administrator 
Federal Aviation Administration 
800 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20591 

Dear Administrator Rocheleau: 

I am writing to express my strong support for the inclusion of SUNY Schenectady County Community 
College (SUNY Schenectady) into the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)’s Enhanced Air Traffic-
Collegiate Training Initiative (AT-CTI) program. 

As the nation grapples with an increasing number of near-misses and tragic aviation incidents, the 
urgency of investing in the next generation of highly trained, competent air traffic controllers has never 
been greater. The aviation system is already under unprecedented stress — from soaring flight volumes to 
a wave of retirements within the controller workforce. These challenges demand not only swift action but 
also a broader and more expansive approach to air traffic control education and training.  

SUNY Schenectady has its Aviation Science and Air Traffic Control degree program that is recognized 
across the SUNY System, New York state and our nation. This program carries an excellent reputation for 
training the next generation of pilots and air traffic controllers. This well-established program is based at 
SUNY Schenectady’s main campus and the Schenectady County airport, which is also home to the 109th 
Air National Guard unit that flies LC-130 ski birds to polar regions in support of missions led by both the 
Department of Defense and National Science Foundation.   

SUNY Schenectady has recently completed a new $5 million Center for Aviation Sciences building and 
earlier this year installed new state-of-the-art simulators to enhance its already robust air traffic controller 
program.  In February of 2024, SUNY Schenectady was named, among only nine other community 
colleges in the country, a Leader College by Achieving The Dream (ATD), a national non-profit 
dedicated to advancing community colleges as hubs of equity and economic mobility in their 
communities. 

The recent air tragedies have underscored how important it is to increase ATC training and hiring, and 
SUNY Schenectady is well-positioned to help meet this urgent national need. More trained controllers 
make for safer skies, more efficient airports, and higher confidence by the flying public. I applaud SUNY 
Schenectady’s foresight in submitting this application and sincerely hope it is met with your approval. 
Please do not hesitate to contact my Washington DC office at (202) 224-6542. Thank you for your 
consideration. 

Sincerely, 

     Charles E. Schumer 
     United States Senator  

CHARLES E. SCHUMER 

NEW YORK 


